
 

 

 

 

“VECONAC FOREVER, FOREVER VECONAC” 

 

Dear Presidents of VECONAC Member Countries, 

 It is an honour for the Lao National Veterans Federation (LNVF) to host 

the 31st Executive Board Meeting (EBM) and 18th General Assembly (GA) of 

Veterans Confederation of ASEAN Countries (VECONAC). 

 To reflect the outcomes of the 30th EBM and 17th GA particularly 

Resolution 17-13 on the Establishment of Working Committee so as to prepare 

for the upcoming EBM and GA, it is my pleasure to cordially invite your Working 

Committee members of VECONAC member countries to attend the inaugural 

Working Committee Meeting which will be convened on 26-29 June 2018 at 

Xanakeo Hotel, Luang Prabang Province, Lao PDR. The key purpose of this 

meeting is to further table the pending issues that were agreed upon in the 

previous EBM and GA in order to explore means on the implementation of the 

Resolutions before they are considered and adopted at the 31st EBM and 18th GA 

to be held at the end of the year.  

 Other related documents will be sent to you in due course. 

 I look forward to welcoming and working with you soon. 

 If you have any queries or recommendations, please feel free to contact our 

following points of contact. 

 Capt Oud Sipasirth, sipasirth.oud@gmail.com  

 Saengdara Phanthavong (Mr), saengdaralnvf@gmail.com  

 

Yours Sincerely, 

 

 

 
 
BG (Retired) Somphon KEOMIXAY 
President of VECONAC  
President of Lao National Veterans Federation  
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